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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

October 2022 

Our quilt show was fantastic!  Our members really came through with such beautiful and creative 
quilts.  And lots of members were there volunteering their help to make this show a success.  Volunteers 
make the guild too!  Your participation provides the future for our guild.  We have open positions waiting for 
you!  Please give consideration when called about a board position or other committee or give me a call if 
you have questions.  You can do this!  
 
Members, 
We have only had one or two participating by zoom in our guild meetings.  I feel zooming has takes my fo-
cus away from leading our meetings.  So, effective immediately, I am discontinuing zooming our meet-
ings.  Should circumstances change, we will re-evaluate this decision.  Please let me know if you have any 
questions or concerns. 
 
Barbara Laxson 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

 

Thank you quilter friends for your continual support 
of hospitality.  We appreciate you bringing all your 
baked goods, treats  sweets.  Next month is Octo-
ber. I’m sure you all can stir up some ghostly and 
gobbling treats, sweets & baked goods.  I can’t wait 
to fly round the table and see your wonderful dessert 
creations “Boo” for now.   

 
Your Hospitality Team 
 

Leah, Vicki, Terri, & Ilene 

Sew and Share 

Is now open to all members. Let’s see those beautiful 

works of art! 

 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

Pam Peugh - nighttime Silent Auction Co-Chair, 
and Marcie Henkel, vendor chairman, delivered 
$1781 to Rose Brooks.   

We all want to thank everyone who purchased our 
Silent Auction items.  Rose Brooks was very 
pleased.  

Joann Thomas - Daytime Co-chair 

Silent Auction 

Wow! We are overwhelmed by the generosity of 
our and the night guild with donations this 
year.  We had such beautiful items for sale! We 
raised $1781 dollars for the Rose Brooks Center! 
Thank you to everyone who donated an item as 
well as their time at the show to make this fund-
raiser a success!   

Marianne Cohen 

Bazaar 

We want to thank all who volunteered; loading and 
unloading, setup and cleanup, and those that worked 
the sale. We couldn't have done it without you!  A 
special thank you to Trudy Coogan; she graciously 
allowed us to use her home for 6 months, to sort, 
price, and store all the donations.  And thank you to 
Roberta Waterfield who was there every week to 
help us with sorting and pricing! 

The Bazaar was a huge success due to all of 
you.  All unsold items from the Bazaar were donated 
to Scraps KC, The Sewing Labs, and Hillcrest. 

 

Karen Allen 
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Treasurer’s Report   
September 2022 

Shirley Green, Treasurer 
   

  July '22 Aug '22 Sep '22 YTD Variance Budget 
  

   26,768.57 26,628.57 26,632.03     
2022 

  
Income             

          
0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

  
Fons & Porter Subs       

135.00 (115.00) 250.00 
 Fundraiser       

985.00 (482.00) 1,467.00 
  

Hospitality       
0.00   

0.00 
  

KCRQF       
0.00   

0.00 
       

70.00 1,930.00 (1,570.00) 3,500.00 
  

         
0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

  Makers       
240.00 140.00 100.00 

  
Miscellaneous       

20.00 (280.00) 300.00 
  

Newsletter       
0.00   

0.00 
  Quilt 60.00 562.00 639.00 1,521.00 (279.00) 1,800.00 

  
Quilt Show       

0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 
          

0.00 0.00 0.00 
  

     
1,191.16   

1,191.16 (3,168.84) 4,360.00 
  

 Quilt       
0.00 (500.00) 500.00 

  
           

0.00 (150.00) 150.00 
  

Totals 60.00 1,753.16 709.00 6,022.16 (7,604.84) 13,627.00 
  

Expenses             
  

Block of the Month       
0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

        
98.13 98.13 (51.87) 150.00 

  
Fons & Porter Subs       

135.00 (115.00) 250.00 
 Historian       

0.00 (20.00) 20.00 
  

Hospitality       
0.00 (300.00) 300.00 

 KCRQF       
0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

  
Installation       

0.00 (50.00) 50.00 
         

0.00 (475.00) 475.00 
  

Membership       
373.19 (76.81) 450.00 

  Makers       
0.00 (15.00) 15.00 

  
Miscellaneous   

67.70   
117.90 (182.10) 300.00 

 Newsletter     
248.73 510.53 60.53 450.00 

  
 Quilt 50.00     

273.50 (226.50) 500.00 
 Post Office Box   

182.00   
182.00 32.00 150.00 

  
          

40.00 (15.00) 55.00 
 Programs   

1,400.00 229 2,674.20 (1,325.80) 4,000.00 
  

        
0.00 (200.00) 200.00 

  
   100.00 100.00 100.00 900.00 (300.00) 1,200.00 

  
 '23       

0.00 (1,400.00) 1,400.00 
  

 '22       
2,240.00 149.00 2,091.00 

  
 Quilt       

0.00 (125.00) 125.00 
  

Set Up 50.00 100.00   
400.00 (200.00) 600.00 

  
        

241.43 141.43 100.00 
  

         
0.00 (70.00) 70.00 

  
Technology       

149.90 (160.10) 310.00 
  

        
0.00 (116.00) 116.00 

  
Workshop       

0.00 (150.00) 150.00 
  

Totals 200.00 1,849.70 675.86 8,335.78 (5,291.22) 13,627.00 
  

 Check(s)   
100.00 (100.00)       

  
   26,628.57 26,632.03 26,565.17       
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

September 8, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by president Barbara Laxson.    

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report printed in the last newsletter was approved by the 
members.    

The Minutes from the August meeting as printed in the last newsletter was approved by the members.    

 

Old Business:  We still have officer openings for next year.  Our nominating committee, Barb Moyer and 
Jean Hummel, are still looking for individuals to fill the positions of Assistant 1st Vice President, Assistant 
2nd Vice President and Secretary.  Please consider serving in one of these positions. For information, con-
tact Barb Moyer, Jean Hummel or Barbara Laxson.   

  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

  

Historian, Brandi Snyder:  Brandi stated that if anyone would like their photo taken with their quilt, she 
would be glad to take the photo.  

 

Hospitality, Leah Stanley:   Members were thanked for the snack items they brought.  

 

KC Regional Quilt festival, Mona Meyers & Joann Thomas:  Nothing new to report.  

 

Library, Karen Allen:  Nothing to report.   

 

Memory Makers, Beth Curasi:  They will be basting one quilt at Sew Bee this month.  Anyone is welcome 
to come help baste. 

 

Mini Groups:   

 Wool, Helen Tidics: currently full  

 Patriotic Quilts,  Joann Thomas   

 Stitch Chix, Helen Tidics:    

 UFOs, Kathy Taylor & Diane Lasco: Still have a couple of months to work on UFOs.   

 

Newsletter, Doris Torres:  Doris had nothing to report.  Barbara thanked her for all the hard work she puts 
into the newsletter.  

 

Opportunity Quilt, JoAnn Borchelt:  Tickets were on sale.  
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September 8, 2022 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Two 
 
Programs, Donna Brattin: Today’s program is a surprise and will be interactive.  Our October program will 
be presented by Crystal Manning.  November we will be having School House demonstrations by our mem-
bers.  We still need two more volunteers to give a 15-minute demonstration.  For the December meeting, 
members voted as to if they would like to participate in a voluntary gift exchange or a Secret Sister ex-
change over the next year. Interest level in these seemed low. A food donation drive at the December 
meeting was suggested.  There were a few suggestions as to where the food would be donated.  Fol-
lowing discussion and a show of hands, members approved the food going to the food pantry of 
the church where we meet.   

 

Publicity, Mary Rohrbeck:  No report.  

 

Quilted Blessings, Teddie Broughton: Last month 23 donated quilts were delivered to Baby Grace and 
NKC Hospice. She read a thank you note received from Baby Grace.   

 
Quilt Show, Guild, Joann Thomas:  There was good response for volunteers to help with the quilt show. 
There are still areas where members can help. Volunteers are really needed for tear down after the show 
closes.   Signup sheets are at the table in the back.  

Trudy Coogan has 80 boxes for the bazaar in her basement and needs volunteers to carry these out.   

Discounted two-day tickets for guild members were on sale.   

 

Quilt Show Bazaar, Karen Allen & Trudy Coogan: Trudy stated that they received a lot of very nice item 
this year.   

 

Quilt Show Miniatures/Silent Auction, Marianne Cohen:  Fifty items were donated and are on display 
today. Members were asked to vote for their favorite. Votes were counted after the business meeting and 
the winners were announced:  1st place Helen Tidics; 2nd place Robin Musgrave; 3rd Place Teddie 
Broughton.  Proceeds from this fund raiser will be donated to Rose Brooks Home, a domestic violence 
emergency shelter.  

 

Retreat, Kathy Taylor:  Currently, 20 have signed up for the retreat at the Masonic Lodge on Barry Road 
across from Joann Fabric on February 27, 28, March 1.  A sheet was passed around for members to sign if 
they are interested.  

 

Scrap Quilt, Jan Kramme:  The quilt is almost ready to send to the quilter.   

 

Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee, Roberta Waterfield: This month’s meeting is September 22nd.  She 

showed this month’s project, a table runner “Cottage Garden.” If interested, pick up the material list from 

her today. Let Roberta know if you have a sewing machine that you would like to bring and have cleaned.  
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September 8, 2022 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Three 
 

 

Sunshine & Shadows, Shirley Justus:  Shirley had nothing to report. Terri Schroder announced that the 

owner of Addadi’s Fabrics in Overland Park died.  His wife is still working in the store.  She requested that 

a sympathy card be sent from our guild.  It was announced that Barb Moyer had knee replacement sur-

gery.    

 

Website, Shirley Green: Nothing to report.  

 

Membership, Mary Cason:      2 Visitors  

                                                72 Members in attendance  

             1 Zoom attendee  

             2 Joined today  

                102 Total Membership (not including the 2 that joined today)                    

  

Sew and Share, Joann Thomas: 10+ members showed their completed projects.  

  

Announcement:  Sandy Farrimond announced that The Sewing Labs will accept all types of fabric dona-

tions.  They teach individuals how to sew so they may sew for employment.  They can be located on the 

internet.   

 

The meeting was adjourned.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Rita Fenn, Secretary  
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Northland Needlers 2022 Quilt Show Ribbon Winners 

 

Hand Quilted   Miniature Machine Quilted 

1st Jean Newton   1st Debbie Moore 

2nd Lisa Morrow-Welsh   2nd Patsy Peterson 

3rd Patsy Peterson   3rd Roberta Waterfield 

Large Machine Quilted   Crazy Quilts 

1st Beth Curasi   1st Marci Hainkel 

2nd Pam Peugh   2nd Marilyn Luke-Paris (sponsored) 

3rd Pam Palmer   3rd 2 Way Tie 

        Cindy Perez 

        Victoria Foley 

Small Machine Quilted   Art Quilts 

1st Judy Mulvey   1st Jane Bromberg 

2nd Richel Olsen   2nd Lisa Morrow-Welsh 

3rd 3 Way Tie   3rd Jackie Kiernan Hale 

  Rita Fenn   Pastor’s Choice 

  Pam Peugh   1st Not awarded this year 

  Sharon Brizendine       

Wall/Lap Machine Quilted   Best of Show 

1st JoAnn Borchelt     Marci Hainkel Crazy Quilt 

2nd Marci Hainkel       

3rd Helen Tidics       

Silent Auction Winners 

Photos by Brandi Snyder 

Opportunity Quilt Winner 

Teddie Broughton Helen Tidics Robbin Musgrave 

Marianne Cohen 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home.  
 Patriot Quilts led by Joann Thomas meets 

at the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thursdays.  I 
have patterns and will bring them.  Unless 
there are a lot of ladies who wish do to a 
joint quilt, we will usually be working individ-
ually.  Our quilts should be twin or lap size 
and will go to the North Kansas City Hos-
pice.  If anyone wants to do a Quilt of Valor, 
the patterns I have will work for that.  When 
they are completed, we can contact the cor-
rect venue for the donation.   

 St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home at 9:30. We have our annual October 
retreat at Heartland.  

 UFO CHALLENGE is led by Kathy Taylor 
and Diane Lasco:   To participate in the 
challenge members need to complete the 
form listing your UFOs and bring five fat 
quarters. Participants receive tickets for the 
drawing at the December meeting. The win-
ners of the drawing will receive fat quarter 
bundles based on the number of people 
who join. Please join us in finishing projects!  

      Year-to-date projects finished: 32! 

 
 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

Please come and check out the library.  Books 
and magazines can be checked out prior to our 
meeting and during the break. 

 
Karen Allen. 

Happy Birthday to all the October babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming 

birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so that 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Shirley Justus  816-453-6884 

Travel Toiletries 

Thanks for the toiletry donations.  They are much 

appreciated. 

Jan Kramme 

 
I have donated 10 of your quilts to NKC Hospice 
House this month.  I have several baby quilts to do-
nate to Baby Grace in the next few weeks.   
Your donations are appreciated very much.  
 
We received a thank you note from Hospice.  It reads, 
"Dear Northland Quilters Guild, Thank you so much 
for the beautiful quilts your group made for our pa-
tients.  They are so beautiful and so very appreciat-
ed.  Thank you all so much! All the best, Jessica and 
the Northcare team." Keep making those beautiful 
quilts that are baby sized up to twin sized and I will 
pick them up at Guild or I can come to your 
home.  Thank you so much for your generosity. 
 

Teddie Broughton 

816-803-9312 Scrap Quilt 

The scrap quilt piecing is finished and the back-

ing needs piecing.  It looks great!  The team 

was exceptional.  

Jan Kramme 

Memory Makers 

Memory Makers has one quilt to baste in October.  

All are welcome to come and help out. 

Call Beth or Martha if you have a quilt to be basted. 

Beth Curasi 
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Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 2023 

 

I hope all of you have been checking the KCRQF website to see all the updates about the Festival taking 

place on June 15th, 16th, and 17th, 2023 at the Overland Park Convention Center, Overland Park, Kansas. 

Keep checking the website, www.kcrqf.com, for all the information and updates. 

Here is an update you might be interested in: under the “Class Info” tab, all of the instructors will be listed. 

When you click on an instructor, their biography will come up and you can learn all about them. Some are 

already on the website. Check it out! All of the instructors should be there by January 1st. 

Also, be sure to check out our Sponsors and thank them if you happen to visit their booth. 

Mark your calendars for January 1, 2023 when classes will be posted to the website. You will be able to 

register for those classes beginning January 15, 2023 at 12:01AM. Registration will close June 9, 2023. 

There is no early registration for guilds. 

Tickets will be bought online this year. You will be able to purchase your ticket(s), buy merchandise and 

register for any classes all at the same time. You will then print your ticket which will have a Bar Code at 

the bottom. The Bar Code gets you in to the Festival. Ticket prices are $15/, $30/3days or $17 at the door. 

There will be a separate $12 Saturday Only ticket available which must be purchased ahead of time. Tick-

ets for children 4-12 years of age are $10. Children 3 and under are free. 

Sandy Gard, this year's quilt judge, will give a tour of the judged quilts to the first 50 people. The ticket price 

for this tour is $10. It will be on Thursday, June 15th starting at 8:00AM. Sandy will talk about how and what 

she looks for when judging a quilt. The tour will last about an hour. 

Another important date is March 1st. This will be the time to begin registering our guild's quilts that will be 

on display, not judged, during the Festival. PLEASE consider having your quilt displayed at the Festival. I 

saw a lot of beautiful quilts at our quilt show. At this time, I don't know how much booth space we will have, 

but regardless, it would be greatly appreciated to have several quilts for our booths. The guidelines for a 

quilt is on the KCRQF website under the Home Tab – About Us – 2023 Guild Quilt Entries. The deadline 

for registration is March 31st.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at monameyers@yahoo.com.  

Mona Meyers and JoAnn Borchelt, Co-Chairs 

Membership Update 

New Members 

 Shelly Sims 
 1511 South Prospect 
 Gallatin, MO 64640-8040 
 660 605 2184 
 shellysims@hotmail.com 
   
 Kerry Webb 
 2809 North Bell Street 
 Avondale, MO  64117 
 816 223 9680  
 kerrywebb@aol.com 
 
Mary Cason  

UFO CHALLENGE - IMPORTANT INFORMATION! 

 

The quilt show is over and what fun it was! A big SHOUT 

OUT to all who worked so hard to put it together!   

But now it’s time to complete the projects on your UFO list 

as time is running short.  The last date to earn tickets for the 

drawing in December will be at our November meet-

ing, November 10th.  Rev up those machines and finish! 

Good luck. 

Diane Lasco 
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Diann Bohem (former guild member) will be having a garage sale. 

October 14, Friday and October 15,Saturday 

8 am - 4 pm 

3410 N. Lister, Kansas City, Mo. 64117  (Chouteau area) 

FABRIC, FABRIC, FABRIC,  sewing accessories and a wide variety of other items. 

Hope Velasquez 

Program 

Crystal Manning will be presenting our program for October meeting.  
For the November meeting we will have the Schoolhouse teachers!  
If you volunteered to be a teacher at the last meeting, please send 
me a text or call me —I talked to so many of you and my memory is 
as good as it used to be!  Thanks! 

Donna Brattin 

Sew Bee/Skill Builder 

This will the last Sew Bee for this year. I will bring the last class project to the October 

meeting. And anyone interested can sign up for the class.   

Roberta Waterfield 
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September—Member Quilts 

Photos by Brandi Snyder 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1
st

 Vice President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Boutique 

 Karen Allen  (816)  506-8117  

Calling 

 Open 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252   

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (785) 819-2352 

 Vicki Stanley  (816) 215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

 

 

Membership 

 Mary Cason   (816) 589-4470 

 Doris J. Torres   (773) 457-3947 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen  (817) 437-6262  

Newsletter 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 Open 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Kathy Taylor   (816) 405-5369 

Scrap Quilt  

 Open 

Sewing Bee & Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Kathy Taylor   (816) 405-5369 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

October 13, 2022 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

October 27th—Sew Bee & Skill Builder, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

October 2022 

Website:  Northlandquiltersguild.com 


